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HiEveryone!

I would like to thank all of the membersfrom our Post
family - the Auxiliary, SAL,andPost- for carryingthe flags
during the paradeaswell as for helpingwith the float. It
wasanenjoymenthadby all.

TheWreathsAcrossAmericaceremonywasextra special
this year with the laying of the wreaths on the newly
found Civil War veterans graves. I would like to thank
CindyHooverfor takingcareof everydetail pertainingto
the ceremony.

I would like to thankeveryonewho volunteeredto helpat
our Christmasdinner for the veteransfrom the Transition
House. A special thanks to Judy and Rita for a really
special dinner. The Riders for coming to help the
Auxiliary, SAL and Post. We also had the District
Commander Daryl Bass and the District President
Charlotte Bassthere helping - what a special thing for
them to do! We even had the District Commander
volunteerto do the dishes. It wasa goodandspecialday
had by all with very good food. Theveteranswere very
thankful for the dinnerandto the volunteersagain,thank
youthankyou!

ForGodandCountry,
GaryNelson
Commander,Post80
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ChaplainôsCorner

Greetingsfellow Veterans:

A new yearisuponusandby the time youreadthis,most
of the celebratingand the parties will have come and
gone, the bills from Christmasare on their way and the
stark reality of life hasreturned. I believethat eachof us
should ask ourselvesthe question, what do I hope to
accomplishduring the upcomingyear?As your Chaplain
and spiritual leader of Post 80, I would encourageeach
member to take a very serious and in-depth spiritual
inventoryof your life to answerthe question,where do I
stand with God?If I died right now, what would be my
destination?Theseare very important questionsand in
reality the onlyonesthat eventuallywill reallymatter.

With the New Yearcomesnew goals,new resolutions,
new commitments,but in the end usuallyresults in the
sameold you. Howabouta new you? 2 Cor. 5:17 hasthe
answer,άƛŦanyoneis in Christ,he is a new creation,old
thingshavepassedaway; behold,all thingshavebecome
new.έMake this the best New Yearever. Put your faith
and trust in the ONEwho cameto die for you and then
youwill be truly new. SDG

ForGodandCountry,
DaveNigh
Chaplain,Post80
407-922-2409

Service Officer Report

LegionMembers,

I havenot had any veteransand or their familiesin need
of my help at this time as alwaysI am here if you need
me.

If you haveanyquestions,needpaperworkcheckedover,
filled out or help in any way, you can call the Post80 at
407-892-8808.

GaryNelson

PLEASENOTE: All MembershipDuesfor 2016are

due. If you do not havea new key card by

December31st, you will not haveentry to the

Poston January1st ANDcannotbeservedin the

Canteen. If you are eligible for membership,

you are not allowed to be òsignedinóby

anothermember!
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American Legion Riders

Helloandgreetingsto all!

The crazy seasonhas ended, and now we head into a
challengingnew year. I would like to thank everyonewho
supported us in our many endeavorslast year, and look
forward to another productiveone. We could not support
our manycharitieswithout all the greatsupportwe receive
from manyof you!

I would like to congratulateour very own DaveSheltonfor
winning the RidersannualGunraffle. I would also like to
givea very specialthanksto SignalZerofor their continued
supportfor our Gunandaccessoryneeds!

As always,we have another busy month ahead. We look
forward to working with the other family members for
another exciting and profitable year. For you Riders,as
always,participatewhenandwhereyou can,everylittle bit
helps!

UpcomingEvents:
Å Jan. 3rd - Celebrationof life for Ron Puryear (COBB

House,Kissimmee,1100hrs)
Å Jan. 5th, 12th, 19th, and 26th - Bike Night at Post 10 in

Kissimmee(1900hrs)
Å Jan. 5th - Ridersmeeting(Post80, 1900hrs)
Å Jan. 9th - Fireand Iron Runfor Punkinhead(Hideout,St.

Cloud,0900hrs)
Å Jan. 15th - 17th - DeptHQBikedays(Dept. HQOrlando)
Å Jan. 23rdςRiderstrainingrun (Funrun for lunch)TBD

In Supportof the AmericanLegionFamily,
Still Serving,
RichardArreola
Director,ALR80

Sons of the American Legion (SAL)

HappyNewYear!!!

Firstand foremost,we would like to thank everyonewho
volunteered or helped in any way with the Special
OlympicChristmasParty. It wasa hugesuccessthanksto
all of youandthe kidshadthe besttime!

We would also like to thank all of our participants for
"ShowMe TheMoney"!

We'vestarteda raffle for a$200VisaGift Card. Ticketsare
$1 ea. or 10 for $5. Thewinner will be drawn on January
23

rd
during"ShowMe TheMoney.έSeethe bartenderor

aSALofficer for tickets. GoodLuck!!

We hope everyonehad a great holiday seasonand we
look forwardto the NewYear!!

In Supportof our Veterans,
Mike Wilson
Commander

Lƴ aŜƳƻǊȅ hŦ Χ

February 2015-2016
Joan Spears in memory of Jim Wallace

Memorials are $10 per year.  There is room for yours here.

December 2015-2016
Dave & Barbara Nigh in memory of Greg, Alban & Lawrence 
Nigh
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Auxiliary ChaplainôsReport

HappyNewYearto all!

I do hopeyour Christmaswasa goodone. It canbe a hard
time for so many. We lost four of our membersthis past
yearandI pray for their familiesandhopethe comingyear
will bebetter for all.

It hasbeena busymonth. We did the St. CloudChristmas
Parade,SpecialOlympicsChristmasParty,TransitionHouse
ChristmasDinner,and two memorial services. I attended
the servicefor Mona Skidgelland alsoparticipatedin it at
the RebekkaLodge. Theydid a great job. We continueto
pray for these families in the coming days. Also we
continue to pray for Polly Weddle, Beverly Thomas in
nursinghomesand Laura¢ǳǊŎƻΩǎmother, Ann, in a rehab
center.

We alsoprayfor all the familiesof memberswho are in the
Service. Our country is in such despair right now and
everyoneis nervousabout the outcome. But with prayer,
thingsarea little easier.

In the comingyear, I pray that eachpersontakesthe time
to be kind, to sharea hug,and offer help when needed. It
worksbetter for all when we all work together asa group.
We havea lot of greatmembershere and together we can
do great things! A specialthanksto Rita J. & JudyM. for
helpingset up for !ǊŘŜƭƭŜΩǎserviceand to Cindyfor setting
up the microphone.

Godblessour troopsandGodblessour country! Callme if
youneedmeat 407-892-8406.

BeckyAdams,Chaplain

Unit 80 Auxiliary

HiLadies!

I would like to thank everyonefor volunteeringfor the
Christmasparade and my ladies for carrying flags and
the girls for handingout the candyand helpingwith the
float.

I would like to thank everyonewho showedup to help
unload the trailer with the wreaths for the Wreaths
AcrossAmerica. A big hug and thanksto CindyHoover
for headingup theά²ǊŜŀǘƘǎAcross!ƳŜǊƛŎŀέceremony.
Shedid an awesomejob and the volunteerswho gave
out the poppies.

LΩŘlike to thankeveryoneof my ladieswho cameto help
with the VeteransChristmasDinner for the Transition
House. We had a wonderful time helping and the
veteransloved everything- the gifts, the food, and the
volunteers.

Rememberour RoadKilldinner and bingo is on January
2nd! I hopeyouwill join usfor lots of fun.

YourPresident,
BettyNelson
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Auxiliary Membership Report

Thankyou once againfor all those who have renewed
your membershipfor 2016. As of the December18th

NationalReport,we are at 61.51%. TheNationalReport
comesout everyFriday. If you ever want to seewhere
we are comparedto other units acrossthe District and
State just log on to www.alafl.org, it is under the tab
quicklinks.

If youhaven'tdoneso,I highlyrecommendcheckingout
the AuxiliaryWebsite. It hasa wealth of information on
the Auxiliary Programs and what we do. Another
Auxiliary website to visit is the National Auxiliary
www.alaforveterans.org.

Justa reminder that asof January1st, your 2015card is
no longervalidand you will needa current 2016card in
order to be servedin the Canteen.

Youcannow alsorenewonlineby visitingwww.alafl.org.
Onceyoudo that, youcanprint a temporarycardand

bring it into the Post and I will give you a regular card.
Pleasetry not to wait to receive a notice from National
becausethey send them off very sporadically. The next
mailingof renewalnoticesfrom Nationalwill not be mailed
out until January15th.

Also, remember that if you have already paid your 2016
dues, you should disregard the renewal notice from
National.

Do you have any daughters/granddaughters/great-
granddaughtersunder the age of 18? We have a Juniors
Programand we pay their duesuntil they are 18 yearsof
age. So,signthem up todayfor free!

CharlotteBass
Unit 80MembershipChairman
6th District President

http://www.gospelproject.com/2012/11/14/units-4-5-clipart/
http://www.gospelproject.com/2012/11/14/units-4-5-clipart/
http://www.alafl.org/
http://www.alaforveterans.org/
http://www.alafl.org/
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Education Program Update

When we visited Michigan Avenue Elementary for our
Veteransin the Classroomprogram in November,it was
brought to our attention that their CeremonialAmerican
Flagwasworn andneededto be replaced. Unit 80voted to
replacethe Flagandon Friday,December18th, Commander
Gary Nelson,PresidentBetty Nelson,First Vice President
PaulaFox,6th DistrictCommander,DarylBassandI hadthe
honor of presentingthe school with their new American
Flag.

The Flagpresentationwasn't the only thing that went on
that day. Oneof the soldierswho we havebeen sending
carepackagesto, andwho the studentssentVeteran'sDay
Cardsto, came to visit the students. His name is Robin
JosephHinson,Specialist. He grew up in OsceolaCounty.
He talked to them about the importance of a good
educationand thankedthem for the cards. It is important
for the studentsto connectwith thesesoldiersandour goal
to educatethem about the sacrificesour soldiersmake.

CharlotteBass
EducationChairman
6th District President

A Piece of History Found in The American

Legion

Duringour last Auxiliarymeeting,we voted to replacethe
!ǳȄƛƭƛŀǊȅΩǎCeremonialAmericanFlag. As PresidentBetty
andCharlotteBasswere takingthe old one down to put on
the new one, they noticed that there was something
different about this Flag. Thestars just didn't seemright.
After closelylookingat the Flag,they realizedthat this Flag
only had48 stars. We were chartedasan AuxiliaryUnit in
1949 when there were only 48 states! This flag was the
originalflaggotten by the Unit uponreceivingour charter.

Nowthat we haverealizedthe importanceof this particular
flag,we cannotretire it. We are in the processof havingit
cleanedandseekingout the bestwayto preserveit!

Making a Difference

Oneof the excitingthingsaboutbeingan Auxiliarymember
is knowing we make a differenceΧin our Post,our Unit,
and our community. Prior to the {![ΩǎSpecialOlympics
Christmasparty, membersof the Auxiliaryhelpedwrap all
the presentsfor the άƪƛŘǎ.έWe were alsothrilled to have
two officersof Unit 347LadyLakescometo helpwrap gifts
as well! Thankyou CarolePirone-Udell and Mary LaNoce
(shownin top photo at right) for comingall the way to Unit
80 in responseto the 6th DistricttǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎcallfor help!
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St . Cloud Christmas Parade

On Saturday,December5th, the Family of Post 80 came out in fine form to represent the AmericanLegion to our
community. Wehada teampresentingthe Americanandmilitary serviceflags. Wehada groupof AmericanLegionRiders
riding their motorcycles. And we had a beautifullydecoratedfloat with SpecialOlympiansriding it to support this ȅŜŀǊΩǎ
paradetheme,ά{ǇƻǊǘƛƴƎthe Spiritof Christmas.έ
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Christmas Dinner for the Veterans of The Transition House

OnTuesday, December22nd, the Post80 Familycametogether to prepareandservea ChristmasDinnerfor the Veterans
of TheTransitionHouse. Theeventwasa hugesuccessthanksto lots of volunteersand the wonderful food preparedby
Judy& Rita. Presentstoppedoff the event. THANKSsomuchto all the volunteerswho cameout to helpwith this eventς
youmadeagreatdifferencein the livesof the menwho cameto visitPost80!

It shouldbe noted that the AuxiliarypresentedTheTransitionHouseapproximatelya dozenbasketsof homegoodsfrom
Units throughout the District who donatedthem at FallConference. Thesebasketswill help veteransas they transition
into a homeof their own. TheAuxiliaryalsodonatedfundsfor the Veteransto purchase,wrap and presentgifts to their
childrenfor Christmas. And the Auxiliarypresented15 bagsfrom ά31έwhich were filled with toiletries for the Veterans
alongwith donatedshowershoes.

AndǘƘŀǘΩǎwhat the AmericanLegionisall aboutςmakinga differencefor our Veterans,their familiesandour community!


